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Background on Violence and Parenting 
 
The Children's Aid Society of Ottawa-Carleton opposes corporal 
punishment in parenting and schooling and encourages positive 
alternatives.  
 
In speaking out today, the Society joins a growing call against 
violence involving young people. As experts agree, disciplining a child 
is one of the most important roles of a parent, and perhaps one of the 
most difficult.. 
 
Parents must be role models for their children.  
 
Times have changed and even Dr. Benjamin Spock has recently updated his 
approach to parenting. The famous paediatrician says, "Children can be 
well-behaved, co-operative and polite without ever having been punished 
physically."  
 
Recent Developments: 
 
Quebec's Human Rights Commission recently concluded that criminal child 
abuse often begins as a physical punishment for bad behaviour. The 
Commission reviewed dozens of studies on corporal punishment and 
concluded even mild spankings can damage a child's sense of security, 
and corporal punishment can increase aggressive behaviour in children, 
spur juvenile delinquency, and increase the risk of depression and 
suicide later in adolescence.  
 
The Quebec Human Rights Commission is recommending that the Quebec 
government lobby Ottawa for a repeal of Section 43 of the Criminal 
Code. 
 
This section, which allows parents and teachers to use "reasonable 
force" to discipline children, has been condemned by the United Nations 
and should be scrapped, according to the Commission. 
 
The Catholic School Board in London, Ontario recently joined the 
movement, calling for repeal of Section 43. "Children are the only 
remaining Canadian citizens who can be legally assaulted for their 
correction," said Patrick Dunne, director of the board. 
 



Corporal punishment at school is banned in most European countries, in 
several African, Asian, and South Pacific countries and in 27 American 
states. The right of parents to strike children has been abolished in 
Sweden, Finland, Norway, Austria, Cyprus, Denmark, Croatia, and Latvia. 
 
The Down-side of Punishment 
 
The Ontario Association of Children's Aid Societies opposes corporal 
punishment for a number of reasons. The Association concludes it is a 
"risky and ineffective form of discipline to use with children." 
 
Corporal punishment can unintentionally cause serious damage: 
 
Boxing on the ear can burst an eardrum. 
 
Shaking can cause a concussion, whiplash, blindness, serious brain 
damage, or even death. 
 
Spanking can injure muscles, the sciatic nerve, pelvis, coccyx (tail 
bone), genitals or spine. 


